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10th   February,   2020  

Mr   Lee   Evans   MP,  
Chair,   Joint   Standing   Committee   on   Electoral   Matters  
Parliament   of   New   South   Wales  

Dear   Mr   Evans,  

At   the   public   hearing   on   18th   November   2019   we   took   two   questions   on   notice   as   follows   and  
noted   that   we   wished   to   make   a   small   amendment   to   our   submission   to   remove   a   redundant  
recommendation   at   section   16   on   page   14   of   the   submission   relating   to   the   claimability   of   audit  
costs.   An   amended   version   of   the   submission   is   included   with   this   letter.  

The   first   question   on   notice   was   about   disclosure   of   small   expense   items   (eg   social   media   ads):  

The   Hon.   BEN   FRANKLIN :   Understood.   One   of   the   other   political   parties   today   suggested  
that   when   putting   in   this   claim,   the   only   thing   you   should   need   to   vouch   for   are   those   items  
worth   over   $100.   Anything   below   $100   could   potentially   be   randomly   sampled   or   whatever.   It  
particularly   noted   these   tiny   social   media   bills   of   only   a   few   cents   sometimes.   Is   that  
something   that   you   would   support?  

Ms   EUGSTER :   It   is   a   complex   situation   because   The   Greens   are   in   support   of   full   disclosure  
and   visibility   over   electoral   expenditure,   campaigning   and   fundraising.   We   also   note   the  
compliance   burden   and   it   is   something   we   need   to   consider   properly   as   a   party.   We   would   like  
to   provide   a   written   submission   to   the   Committee   further   to   that.  

The   Hon.   BEN   FRANKLIN :   Sure.   If   you   would   like   to   take   that   on   notice   that   is   no   problem.  

Ms   EUGSTER :   Thank   you.  

Mr   MALTBY :   That   wraps   into   our   earlier   statement   because   it   is   largely   on   social   media   that  
these   very   small   expenditures   are   being   incurred.   The   more   you   closely   target   individual  
online   advertisements,   the   larger   the   number   of   items   that   you   have   to   disclose.   If   you   are  
doing   a   targeted   advertisement   in   a   small   area   on   a   particular   issue,   you   might   spend   $20   on  
it.   The   more   of   those   you   do,   the   larger   the   compliance   burden   becomes.   But   we   do   not   want  
to   lose   the   visibility   into   that   stuff.  

The   Greens   NSW   support   the   simplification   of   the   claim   process   as   suggested   with   the   proviso   that  
each   expense   item   is   listed   in   the   return   with   some   detail   and   the   NSW   Electoral   Commission   has  
the   option   to   query   any   item   and   require   the   usual   vouching.   We   also   agree   with   the   proposed  
threshold   of   $100.  

We   note   a   possible   issue   with   invoices   for   social   media   (for   example)   where   the   aggregate   of   the  
invoice   is   more   than   $100,   but   the   individual   line   items   (ads)   are   for   amounts   less   than   $100.  
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